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STATEMENT FROM THE LUTHERAN WORLD 
FEDERATION 

The Lutheran World Federation is deeply concerned by the Russian military assault on 
Ukraine.  

The conflict has taken a serious and dangerous turn with loss of life, injury, destruction of 
property, displacement of people, and heightened tensions in Ukraine, in the region, and 
across Europe.   

As Christians we are called to be messengers of peace: “Blessed are the peacemakers, 
for they will be called children of God” (Matthew 5:9). Therefore, we denounce violence 
in all its forms.   

We call for an immediate ceasefire and a restoration of peace.  

Human rights, international and humanitarian law must be respected by all parties in this 
conflict. Civilians and civilian infrastructure must be protected.  

We call for global solidarity with the affected people of Ukraine, including those who have 
been displaced and require urgent humanitarian assistance. We call on governments to 
keep their borders open and welcome those who are fleeing from the hostilities.  

We call for support for churches in Ukraine and neighboring countries that are providing 
assistance, including basic necessities, shelter, pastoral and psychosocial support.  

Peace must prevail. Human dignity must be protected. 

Rev. Anne Burghardt 
General Secretary of The Lutheran World Federation 

 


